Please ask for: Jonathan Jardine Telephone Number: 0121 626 6060 wmpcc@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk

Our reference: 2019-00169



Sent by e-mail to: request-549753-741eb5e4@whatdotheyknow.com

Xinyu Hu

16 February 2019

Dear Xinyu Hu

Your e-mail requesting certain information using Freedom of Information Act legislation has been safely received in the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.

On 4 February 2019, you asked for :

*the names of the top 5 shops where the shoplifting incidents have taken place in Wolverhampton (WV1, WV2, WV3, WV4, WV10) in December 2016, 2017 and 2018 - and the number of incidents each year for that month

*the names of the top 5 shops where the shoplifting incidents have taken place in Birmingham city (B1 B2 B3 B4) in December 2016, 2017 and 2018 - and the number of incidents each year for that month

* the total value of the goods taken from each shop

The information you seek is not held by this office. However, you may wish to ask West Midlands Police FOI Unit if they are able to assist you. I can forward your request but you would need to confirm that is what you would like me to do in the first instance. Alternatively, you can contact the unit directly using the details below:

Freedom of Information Unit

West Midlands Police PO Box 52, Lloyd House Colmore Circus Queensway Birmingham B4 6NQ

E-mail: foi@west-midlands.police.uk

Meanwhile, your attention is drawn to the fact that, in accordance with the Police and Crime Commissioner's review procedure, you do have a right to request an internal review. Details of the procedure are attached to this letter. Any appeal should be submitted within 40 working days of the date of this letter.

Yours sincerely

Jonathan Jardine Chief Executive

Enc.